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Attention: Shaun Williams 
 

Modification Application - Erskine Park Resource Management Facility (SSD 7075 MOD 3)  

The Department of Planning and Environment (DP&E) has referred the Erskine Park Resource 
Management Facility (SSD 7075 MOD 3) Section 96 (1A) modification application to the EPA for 
comment. The modification proposes adding a sorting line for separating putrescible waste streams 
at the Premises.  

SSD 7075 MOD 3 included The Odour Unit (TOU) memorandum Odour Modelling – Sort Line at 
Erskine Park Transfer Station: Revised Report dated 27 August 2018 (the TOU Memorandum) 
which was submitted by the proponent in support of SSD 7075 MOD3. The TOU Memorandum 
undertook to assess the odour impact that may be caused by the addition of the sort line at the 
Premises.  

On 21 September 2018 EPA provided DP&E comment (EPA Comment 21 September 2018) on 
the TOU Memorandum. The EPA Comment 21 September 2018 queried aspects of the worst-case 
odour emission rates, the inline odour control units and requested a meeting with the proponent 
(Cleanaway) and DP&E. As a consequence of that meeting Cleanaway has provided clarification to 
the EPA’s questions in 181003.1 Memo for SSD 7075 to Add Basic Sort Line dated 3 October 2018 
(the Cleanaway Memo 3 October 2018). 

EPA has reviewed the Cleanaway Memo 3 October 2018. The EPA is now able to make an 
adequate assessment and is satisfied that the EPA’s questions regarding the assumed odour 
emission rates and the odour control units in EPA’s Comment 21 September 2018 have been 
addressed.  

Recommendation  

The EPA is satisfied that odour emissions from the addition of the manual sort line will be effectively 
managed by the approved odour containment and treatment measures required in SSD 7075.  
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The modification works proposed in SSD 7075 MOD 3 do not change the EPA’s recommended 
General Terms of Approval to SSD 7075 (ref: DOC16/145251) provided to DP&E on 18 March 
2016.  

Should you have any question regarding this matter, please contact myself on 9995 5586. 
 

Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
DAMIEN ROSE 
A/Unit Head – Waste Compliance 
Environment Protection Authority 
 
 
 
 

 


